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Dear Friends,

It is an honor and privilege for me to serve the Greenwood Genetic Center - 
an organization full of talented, innovative, and compassionate people who all 
believe wholeheartedly in our mission to provide the highest quality genetics 
services for the patients and families who depend on us. 

On behalf of all of our wonderful employees and the thousands of patients 
they serve every year, we want to express our sincere gratitude for YOU. You 
have given of your time, talents, and resources in support of our work, and we 
know that we couldn’t do it without you!

This annual report provides a glimpse at the work we’re doing and an 
introduction to some of the individuals we have impacted this year. We hope 
you feel a sense of pride in being such an important part of our mission and 
vision.

We are looking forward to 2024 which will mark GGC’s 5oth anniversary! 
This milestone is providing us with a chance to look back on an amazing 
five decades of compassionate care and advances in our field. It is also an 
opportunity to imagine what we can achieve in the next 50 years! With a bold 
precision medicine initiative underway and our upcoming campaign, Care 
Reimagined, we look forward to continuing to partner with you in providing 
the absolute best state-of-the-art care for patients and families impacted by 
genetic disorders.

Your support has led us to the scientific advances that are helping families 
today and will be an integral part of the advances of the future for patients 
across South Carolina and around the world who continue to rely on the work 
of the Greenwood Genetic Center.

Thank you!

Sincerely,

Cady Nell Keener, CFRE
Executive Director
Greenwood Genetic Center Foundation



The impact of your generosity 
is ASTOUNDING!

You and your fellow donors are directly helping patients and families across 
SC and around the world by removing financial barriers to care and supporting 
GGC in improving diagnostic testing, developing a better understanding of 
genetic disorders, and inspiring the next generation of clinicians and scientists!

Thanks to you!Thanks to you!



$507,053

Compassionate Care

GGC Foundation Gifts
                                          was raised for the GGC Foundation through the generosity of  
                                           350 donors. Funds supported all areas of the GGC mission 
including $224,363 to directly impact patients through the GGC Cares Fund to offset the cost 
of vital genetic services for uninsured or underinsured families. In the last year, $34,423 was 
paid out to assist 19 families with the cost of their child’s genetic care, testing, or treatment.

                         patients with genetic concerns  
                         received clinical care through in-
person consultations, telemedicine evaluations, or 
asynchronous eVisits.

5,325

Finding Answers
                              diagnostic genetic tests were completed  
                              to help identify an often long-awaited 
diagnosis - providing answers and the hope of an improved 
quality of life for patients and their families.

17,960      

Future Geneticists
                           students in middle and high school were  
                           exposed to innovative hands-on lab 
experiences to improve their understanding of genetics and 
explore career opportunities in our exciting and rewarding field.

9,663

Research Advances
                              in research grant funding supported  
                              numerous projects including 
functional studies on 19 patients leading to the 
resolution of 10 new genetic variants and 4 new 
avenues of investigation for treatments.

$1.33M

Global Reach
            peer-reviewed papers       
           were published to 
share GGC’s collaborations 
and scientific advances with 
scientists and clinicians around 
the world. 

65

All data reflect GGC’s most recently completed fiscal year of 
July 1, 2022- June 30, 2023



At the Heart of What We Do
The numbers tell an amazing story of the impact of the work of the Greenwood 
Genetic Center. But behind the data and statistics are real families with real 
challenges. Each of GGC’s four divisions has a vital part to play in changing lives 
for the better. And they couldn’t do it without the support of generous donors 
like you!

Clinical Services
“
The GGC Cares Fund has provided 
our daughter with the chance to 
begin taking the supplements 
needed so that her mitochondria 
can have extra help in doing what 
they naturally should be doing, 
but can’t. The Cares Fund took 
that financial burden away. We 
are forever thankful and grateful 
for GGC. Everyone has been so 
nice and understanding, and 
they are helping our daughter to 
continue to thrive.

Breanna Marra 
Mom to Salem who was diagnosed with 
Leigh syndrome and receives treatment 

covered by the GGC Cares Fund

Diagnostic Labs
“
GGC’s lab did for me what they 
have done for so many families – 
they provided a resolution to my 
diagnostic journey. The support 
I have received along with 
the expertise of clinicians and 
laboratory directors has meant 
more to me than I can express. 
I work with amazing people. As 
both an employee and a patient 
of the Greenwood Genetic Center, 
I can assure you that your support 
truly makes a difference in the 
lives of patients and families.

Robin Fletcher, MS, CGC
A genetic counselor at GGC who received a 

long-awaited diagnosis of a rare mitochondrial 
deletion syndrome.



“
Aaron was diagnosed with 
polycystic kidney disease at 
age 11. In less than 24 hours, our 
world was turned completely 
upside down. 

It all happened so fast, we didn’t 
really have time to process what 
was going on at the time, but 
now we have the worst behind 
us. And now, thanks to the 
dedication of GGC’s researchers, 
we have a clear diagnosis - which 
means everything!

Brandy Ritz
Mom to Aaron whose genetic kidney disease 

was caused by a new genetic variant first 
described by GGC’s research team.

Education
“
I’m honored for these students 
to be given a scholarship in my 
name because I am very strongly 
supportive of genetic education 
for high school and college 
students. I want to support the 
ability for all students to be able 
to explore their interests and 
pursue their passions.

It’s rewarding to see all of these 
excited faces of students as they 
learn about genetics.

Curtis Rogers, MD
who was honored upon his retirement from 

GGC with a scholarship in his name for 
students to attend GGC’s summer camp

Cameron Turnnidge and
Dana Baca Espinal

Students at Connie Maxwell Children’s 
Ministries who received the Rogers scholarship 
to attend GGC’s 2023 Junior Genetic Scholars 

summer camp.

OUR MISSION

The Greenwood Genetic Center is a nonprofit institute organized to provide 
clinical genetic services, diagnostic laboratory testing, educational programs 

and resources, and research in the field of medical genetics.

Research



Why do you

Give?
You may give because the Greenwood 
Genetic Center has directly impacted you or 
someone you love, or because you want to 
support an organization that is committed to 
compassionate care, or maybe you’re really 
excited about the science...

Whatever your reason for giving, we thank you!

“To a mother, there is no greater gift and no greater 
blessing, than to feel you have been able to be your child’s 
voice in this world, especially when they don’t have a voice. 
This is what the Greenwood Genetic Center does each 
and every day for families, just like mine. They give us a 
voice. That is why I am so honored to serve on the GGC 
Foundation Board, where I can help support the GGC’s 
work of giving voices to the voiceless!”

Helen Campbell
GGC Foundation Trustee and mom to three,  

including McCall who was diagnosed by GGC 
with Smith Magenis syndrome. 

“The Greenwood Genetic Center provides life-changing 
diagnostic testing for families to determine the appropriate 
treatment for their children. The collaborative approach 
by researchers, clinicians, and physicians provides answers 
and hope. For the past five decades, GGC has worked 
tirelessly to ensure that genetic testing and treatment are 
accessible and available. I am honored to be part of this 
life-transformative work.”

Megha Lal
GGC Foundation Trustee and an inaugural 

member of the Mendel Society

“I have been blessed to be a part of a team here at GGC 
who believes that our ‘compassion inspires progress.’ I have 
given 26 years of service to GGC and am also an employee 
donor to the GGC Foundation. I am pleased to support the 
Center’s mission and vision through both my work and my 
financial support. Just as the smallest changes in our DNA 
can make such a difference in our well being, our monetary 
gift, be it great or small, can make a significant impact on 
those we serve.”

Lynda Holloway
Research technologist at GGC and member of the 

Giving Greater Care Circle of employee donors.



GGC Foundation

Events
Events allow us to connect on a personal 
level with many of our supporters and donors 
and also to share our work with new friends. 
During the past fiscal year, Race the Helix 
- Greenwood celebrated 12 years and Race 
the Helix-Upstate marked year nine. A new 
event, ‘Sip and See,’ was added to grow new 
relationships, and we celebrated volunteers 
and donors with a wine and cheese reception.

Race the Helix has evolved 
into a 5K event that spans the country with 
sponsors from the local Greenwood and 
Greenville communities as well as national 
sponsors from SC to California! Race the Helix 
- Greenwood and Race the Helix - Upstate 
jointly raised $74,200 for the GGC Cares Fund 
to ensure that cost is never a barrier to quality 
genetic services.

Wine and Cheese, please! 

This spring, GGC Foundation trustee, Tara Smith, 
opened her home to GGC board members and 
Double Helix Society donors for a wine and cheese 
reception. Guests enjoyed a lovely evening learning 
about GGC’s current activities and future plans. 
They were also treated to a presentation from Josh 
Albon and his mother, Susan, about their family’s 
GGC experience.

Sip and See is a series 
of events to bring new friends to the 
Greenwood Genetic Center campus to 
meet and mingle with GGC faculty and 
experience a tour of the Center’s state-
of-the art facilities, including the genetic 
testing lab and Gene Machine mobile 
science lab. Participants also learn how GGC 
supports patients by meeting a GGC family. 
If you’d like to be included in our next Sip 
and See event, please contact the GGC 
Foundation at (864) 388-1801.



Thank you to our Generous Donors
* Current members of GGC’s Board of Directors or the GGC Foundation Board of Trustees

Founder’s Society  
($25,000+ lifetime giving)

Josephine Abney
Bill & Hazel Allin
Anonymous
George Ballentine Ford, Lincoln, Inc.
Believe in Me Foundation
BlueCross BlueShield of South 
Carolina Foundation
Countybank Foundation
*Ravenel & Elizabeth Curry  
Foundation
Dianne Patricia Leary Fund
The Duke Endowment
The Duke Energy Foundation
Robert & Martha Erwin
First Citizens Foundation
Foundation for a Greater  
Greenwood
The Fullerton Foundation, Inc.
William A. & Betty J. Klauber Trust
Steven & Claire Kuhl
Andy & Barbara Massimilla
John & Norma McAlhany
Jim & Jane McDonald
Mutual of America Financial Group
O’Dell Corporation
Walter Patterson III
Dayton & Anne Riddle
The Self Family Foundation
Jim Self
Sally Self
Richard & Helen Simensen
Steve & Cindy Skinner
Jurgen & Anita  Spranger
Roger & Leslie Stevenson
Chip & Lorraine Stockman
Bill and Connie Timmons  
Foundation
Sonny & Kay Tuck
Chris & Rebecca Twomey Family 
Foundation
Ray L. Wilson Fund
Frank & Cathy Witney

Double Helix Society 
($1,000+ annual giving)

Anonymous (2)
Ascend Cares Foundation
*Mark & Hope Askew
AWT Family Foundation
*Dell & Tink Baker
Ruck & *Terri Barnes
BioMarin Pharmaceuticals
Bionano Genomics
Barbara Brock

Brandi Buff
Grant & Kameryn Butler
Ashley Campfield
Alka Chaubey & Ridhi
Countybank
*Ravenel & Elizabeth Curry Foundation
Davis Family Foundation, Inc.
Tony & *Christen Davis
Peggy Davis
Jay & Kim Dowd
Martha Dunlap
The Dwivedi Family
Eaton Charitable Fund
Eton Pharmaceuticals
Herman & Alison Fletcher
Mike & Casey Friez
The Fullerton Foundation, Inc.
George Ballentine Ford, Lincoln, Inc.
Richard & Sharlene Greene
Greenwood Capital Associates
*Gary & Marg Gunderson
The Hack Foundation, Inc.
Hill Electric Company
Holmlin Family Foundation
John Hunt
Julie Jones
Ken & Karin Karey
David & Cady Nell Keener
Bill Klauber
Tom & Beth Klauber
Steven & Claire Kuhl
Sumeer & *Megha Lal
Manley Garvin, LLC
Tommy & Lynne Lovett
Mike Lyons
Jane Marshall
*John & Julie Miller
Lomax & Marilyn Murphy
Mutual of America Financial Group
*Jay & Christy Nexsen
Paul & Margaret Pridmore
*Chris & Donna Przirembel
*Arthur Radcliffe
G & Boo Ramage
Sarepta Therapeutics
Richard & Susan Schroer
*Charles & Sarah Schulze
The Self Family Foundation
*Bubba & Leigh Self
Jay Self
Mat & Dixie Self
Soheil & Azita Shams
Nicole Shannon
*Chris & Mariana Singleton
Steve & Cindy Skinner
Dewitt & Cindy Smith
South Carolina Tel-Con
Rich & Heather Steet
*Bill & Linda Stevens
Janet & Wayne Still
Chip & Lorraine Stockman
Bill & Connie Timmons Foundation

Lynn Vaughn
Wagner Foundation 
Bill & Louise Watkins
Wesley Commons Rehabilitation
Calvin & *Holisa Wharton
Frank & Cathy Witney
Mark & Catherine Ziats

Discovery Circle 
(Up to $999 annual giving)

Kit Adkins
Charlene Albon
Lee Lovett Allison
Ambry Genetics
Sarah Anderson
Bob & Susan Ariail
Richard & Katie Baines
Bill Barfield
Kristin Barney
Katie Begando
David Bell
Hunter McClintock Bell
Ron & Allison Bellomo
Annemarie Benton
Robert Best
John & Ashley Blackman
Lynne Blackman
Barbara Brown
Cameron Brown
Darby & Bonnie Brown
Emily Brown
Gary & Heathie Brown
Julie Brown
Paige Brown
Barry & Denise Bryson
Andrew & Brandon Bryson
Burton Center Foundation
*Fritz & Lori Butehorn
C.E. Bourne & Co., Inc.
*Helen & Pierce Campbell
Ken & Sue Carrick
Patrick J Cawley
Carolina Health Centers, Inc.
Tom & Sara Childers
Gregory Coggins
Lee Cole
Christina Collins
Betsy Collins
Devore & Margaret Compton
Richard & Karen Connor
*Reid & Margaret Conrad
Molly Cook
Lacy Cooper
Mike & Rossie Corwon
John Cottee
CPW
Blake Dannenbaum
Davis Marketing International, LLC
Jeffrey & Gail Davis
John & Martha Ann Davis
The DeLustro Family Charitable Fund



Hannah DiBenedetto
Digestive Disease Group, PA
Kellie Disario
DMD Plumbing, LLC
Anne Drake
Duke Energy Foundation
Catherine Edmonson
John & Kathryn Eichelberger
Alfred Endler, Jr.
Enviva
Bill & Elaine Epstein
Cromwell Espineda
EverMed Genetics and  
Genomics Consulting
Lisa Eysen
Judy Farina 
Doug & Kim Ferguson
Cathie Finke
Sue Fisher
Ava Fowler
Charles & Sharon Fox
David & Lynne Frazier
Michelle Frede
Pam Freeman
Betty Friedman
Sara Garland
Kevin & Andrea Gates
Scott Goettee
Cathy Gowan
Judy Bowen Graham
Bryan Green
Catharine Gula
Pat Hammond
Harley Funeral Home & 
Crematory
Mary Harrell
Rett Harris
Casey Hartigan
Justin & Lauren Hartman
Hastie Family
Robert & Ann Haynie
Joe & Evelyn Heyward
Makenzie Holcombe
Holliday Dental, P.A.
John & Barbara Holman
Bill Stoessel & Glenda R Horton
Niki Hutto
Angelika Impeduglia-Gielow
Nikole Inzana
Kristen Johnson
Kurt Jorgensen
Danny &  Rachel Kale
Jeffrey Kaltz
Amy Keely
Ronda Kerr
John & Stephanie Klauber
Melissa Kolowski
Theo Lane
Abbi Lane-Cordova
Jeff & Robin Lanford
Laurens County Water &
Sewer Commission
Bonnie Lawrence
Taylor Lawrence
Joe & Ruth Lesesne
LC Lipsey

*Matt & Liza Logan
Mike Lukridge
Rachel Lyman
The Manning Law Firm
Jeff May
James & Christine McCauley
Andy McCurry
McDonald Patrick Poston 
Hemphill & Roper, LLC
Tom & Mary McGraw
Edward & Kathleen McMillan
Will & Sara McNabb
Alyson & Jonathan McWaters
Rick & Joy McWhorter
Paul & Audrey Meunier
Julie Michaels
Fraser Mills
Chuck & Alice Ann Moates
Laura Moon
Hannah Moore
Nicole Morgan
Dillon & Mary Morrow
Lisa Moss
Mary Moss
Ed & Brenda Munnerlyn
Taylor Newton
Floyd & Mamie Nicholson
Godfrey & Mary Ann Oakley
Sarah Bradley & Ryan Owens
Shane & Kathy Paris
Jean Park
Pediatric Dentistry Of Greenwood
Alan & Jane Percy
Janis Phillips
Physicians Eyecare Plan, LLC
Melodie Pletcher
Janet Poston
Margaret Frazer Proctor
Jeremy & Dianna Puskas
Tammy Puskas
Gerald & Jean Reeves
Mackenzie Regent
Robert Regent
Warren & Carolyn Reynolds
Joel & Katherine  Ridings
*Claude & Nicole Robinson
Jeff & Natasha Robinson
Curtis & Debbie Rogers
Doug Rogier
Jonathan Rollins
Kim Russell
Callie Sadler
Sanofi
Suzanne Sauer
Anna Schauerman
Katie Schauerman
Linda Schmidt
Charles & Chris Schwartz
Bob Seedlock
Jeannie Shenal
Rich Shippy
Steven & Kaylene  Shock
Debra Shugart
Simmons Lawncare & Landscaping
Josh & Mary Kate Skinner
Colby & Paige Skoog

Brandon & *Tara Smith
Eddie & Brooke Smith
John E Smith
Timothy Smith
Charles & Laura Soby
Katie Sorrel
Sandy South
Steifle’s Appliance
Chris Stewart
Bob & Marian Stillwell
Heidi Stilwell
Laura Supra
Brad & Amie Thompson
Cindy Thompson
Katrina Thompson
Warren & Carrie Turner
Jenny Tyre
Velux Greenwood, LLC
Anita Ward
Watterson Electric Service
Carolyn Whalen
Steve & Joan White
Wendy White
Tyson & Carolyn Williams
Adam Willingale
*Ray & Marie Wilson
Brian Wolfe
Hal & Nancy Wolfe
Dan Worthing
Susan Zackowski

Giving Greater  
Care Circle  
(Employee donors)

Fran Annese 
Anonymous (5)
Anna Arnett
Ken & Karen Barmore
Jonathan & Lori Bassett
Spencer & Laura Beamer
Shannon M Bell
Amy Botts
Matt & Kitty Braaten
Laura Buch
Brandi Buff
Grant & Kameryn Butler
Kyle Carroll
Allison Cason
Anna LaGroon
Jennifer Claphan
Rachel Collins
Jessica Cooley Coleman
Kathleen Dillard Crowder
Alli Davis
Jane Dean
Amy Dobson
Katy Drazba
Barbara R. DuPont
Judy Farmer
Timothy Fee
Robin Fletcher
Mike & Casey Friez

Brittany Hennigan
Shannin Holbrook
Becky Holland
Lynda Holloway
Khirston Howard
Melea Jefferson
Kathleen Jeffries
Blake Johnson
Jill Johnson
Julie Jones
PK Kandhadai
Talitha D. Kay
David & Cady Nell Keener
Francyne Kubaski
Mackenzie Lally
Drew Lay
Bonne Lethco
Angie Lichty
Shawn & Ellen Linebaugh
Jessica Lopez
Ray Louie
Mike Lyons
Melanie May
Georgia Miller
Dinah Morse
Tonya Moss
Haley Newton
Ann Nunamaker
Meg O’Dell
Wesley Patterson
Caroline Pinson
Mattie Piotrowski
Austin & Laura Pollard
Lindsey Price
Paul & Margaret Pridmore
G & Boo Ramage
Alison Romagnoli
Richard & Susan Schroer
John & Kathy Scott
Steve & Cindy Skinner
Rich & Heather Steet
Wayne & Janet Still
Wanda Tafta
Kevin Thomas
Melinda Todd
Leta Tribble
Jen Vissoe
Michael & Kellie Walden
Jiyong Wang
Loretta Witt

Gifts duringGGC’s most recently 
completed fiscal year 

July 1, 2022- June 30, 2023



Looking ahead
Care Reimagined In 2024, coinciding with the Center’s 50th anniversary, the 
GGC Foundation will launch Care Reimagined, a campaign to support GGC’s Precision Medicine 
Initiative. This initiative will improve ACCESS to genetic services, enhance the ANALYSIS of genetic 
data, provide ANSWERS for more families, and employ ACTIONS to treat genetic disorders. Watch 
for our 2024 campaign launch and details about how you can be involved!

The Mendel Society The GGC Foundation’s Mendel Society recognizes 
those loyal GGC friends who have informed us of their intentions to include GGC in their estate 
plans. Creating a legacy through a planned gift will support our efforts as well as the health and 
futures for those we serve. Just as Gregor Mendel left a tremendous scientific legacy as the ‘Father 
of Genetics,’ you can also leave a lasting legacy by making GGC the beneficiary of a planned gift. 
Contact us for more information.

GGC.org/Foundation                      (864)388-1801

101 Gregor Mendel Circle
Greenwood, SC 29646


